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LUKAS PRICE-NOWAK (FORMER PUPIL)
Macmillan fundraiser

Please support Lukas on his cycling trip around Iceland in order to raise money for
Macmillan Cancer Support.

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/cyclingiceland - The fundraising site.

https://sites.google.com/view/cyclingiceland/ - Lukas has also set up this website with details about
his trip.

2012 BACHELIER STUDENTS - TIME CAPSULE
It is the tradition here at school that the Bachelier students bury a Time capsule (a box full of items
from their memories at school) on the day of their Baccalaureat Proclamation. Ten years after the
students' graduation they can come back to school to dig up the TIme Capsule and share good
memories. Here are some of the 2012 bacheliers students who returned to school last weekend.
We look forward to future Bacheliers continuing this tradition.

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/cyclingiceland
https://sites.google.com/view/cyclingiceland/


UNIVERSITY AND APPRENTICESHIP FAIR
On 16th September 2022 the S6 and S7 students and 3 staff members set off for Northampton
University to the University and Apprenticeship Fair, which allowed our students to meet a host of
universities, HE institutions and apprenticeship providers from all over the UK. It was an
opportunity for our students to gain information and guidance so they can make the right decisions
about their future.

These fairs are invaluable as they give the students the opportunity to speak to the representatives
about what their University has to offer academically - different courses, pathways and admissions
requirements - as well as about student life - campus facilities, sports, clubs, accommodation etc.
The students could also go on a tour of the campus and therefore get a bit of a feel of what
Campus University has to offer.

With over 50,000 different undergraduate degree courses available from nearly 400 providers in
the UK, plus everything that is on offer from Europe - the students really do have some research to
do! Discussing entry requirements with admissions officers, for the more competitive courses, also
gives the student the chance to discover alternative pathways to reach their final destination.

Also on offer during the day were talks/seminars, such as student finance, choosing your course,
personal statement writing and why take an apprenticeship.

We left with heads full of information and ideas, tote bags full of University prospectuses and free
gifts.



SINGING GROUP
S1, S2 and S3 singing club meets on Fridays at lunch time in Brahms (music block). Open to all
abilities. Starting on the 16th September 2022 - Mrs Scaber.

MUSIC
Individual Instrumental/Voice Lessons at Europa request form open for

Year 2 and older pupils

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1mgv2MdX0SlbM9RAW0TLoy-ksgzrJNnkuB_qvbc4oIOU/e
dit?ts=62bc467c

For more information, please email t.ognjenovic@europaschool.uk

PASCH

SAINT PAULI FOOTBALL CAMP - 22nd - 30th OCTOBER 2022
As a PASCH school we would like to encourage all our German students to apply for the St. Pauli
Football Camp from the Goethe-Institute this year. The deadline is extended until 20.09.2022 and it
is free of charge for all our students aged 14-15 and with a German Level of A1 or A2.
It runs from the 22/10 - 30/10/2022 and offers fantastic coaching sessions with the St. Pauli FC in
Hamburg, where you will be working with other students to improve your football skills while also
having the opportunity to enhance your German language skills.
Please find more information here: https://www.goethe.de/ins/gb/en/spr/unt/eng/pas/akt/rsp.html
If you have further questions please feel free to contact Frau Tornow. L.tornow@europaschool.uk

WOULD YOU LIKE TO LEARN HOW TO SPEAK UKRAINIAN?

Привіт [pronounced pryv’it] means Hi!
Start with 5 minutes a day. Click here to start now!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1mgv2MdX0SlbM9RAW0TLoy-ksgzrJNnkuB_qvbc4oIOU/edit?ts=62bc467c
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1mgv2MdX0SlbM9RAW0TLoy-ksgzrJNnkuB_qvbc4oIOU/edit?ts=62bc467c
https://www.goethe.de/ins/gb/en/spr/unt/eng/pas/akt/rsp.html
mailto:L.tornow@europaschool.uk
https://www.lingohut.com/en/l83/learn-ukrainian


CAREERS

NEW 2022/23 FREE PARENTS CAREER GUIDES
Download via the link below

New 2022/23 FREE parents careers guides

PARENTS UCAS WEBINAR SERIES

We are once again offering a series of webinars for the parents and carers of students looking to
start university in 2023. Our first webinar ‘Applying to university: supporting your child’s UCAS
application’ will take place on 4 October, and we will also hold a parents’ webinar on student
finance in March and on accommodation in May.

Register for Webinars via the link below

https://www.bath.ac.uk/topics/information-for-parents/

Register for our webinars

Click below to find out more

INVESTIN STEM AND MEDICINE CAREER OPPORTUNITIES

https://mailchi.mp/successatschool/new-202223-free-parents-careers-guides-register-today-1283083?e=480430d4e1
https://www.bath.ac.uk/topics/information-for-parents/
https://bath.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a7e4ae195a1167289deed934c&id=f31271d4c5&e=979b6a4713
https://investin.org/collections/stem-medicine-weekends-ages-15-18?utm_source=UK+SCHOOLS+MASTER&utm_campaign=56db923ed8-bankersschoolmar_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_bfccb03bbd-56db923ed8-138486787&mc_cid=56db923ed8&mc_eid=1a954bf8b0


ART

S5 mixed media, architectural drawings



S1 - S4 JUNIOR BALL

Friday 30th September 2022 - Schuman Hall



PEDESTRIAN /CYCLE GATE CODE
If you need the new code on the pedestrian /cycle gate.  Please go to Reception to sign for it.

PARENT PORTAL
Please check on the Parent Portal that your address and contact phone numbers are correct.

HOST FAMILY
We are looking for a family to host a new pupil, who lives in London, coming into Secondary 6.

Please contact Susi in Reception (s.dalton@europaschool.uk) for more information.

CONTACT EMAILS

If you have any questions regarding the IB Diploma Programme (S5, S6 and S7) please email Mrs
Simpson at ibdiplomacoordinator@europaschool.uk

If you have any questions regarding the IB Middle Years Programme (S1, S2, S3 and S4)  please
email Mrs Butcher at ibmypcoordinator@europaschool.uk

If you are an external student and would like to apply to the school to do the IB Diploma please
contact Mrs Fabulet at admissions@europaschool.uk

If you have any questions regarding UCAS and S4 Work Experience please contact Mrs
Charalambous at i.charalambous@europaschool.uk

If you have any questions regarding Careers please contact Mrs Powell at
l.powell@europsachool.uk

If you have any questions regarding public (GCSE/MYP and DP) or internal examinations (years
S4-S7) please contact Mme Jouhandin at examsofficer@europaschool.uk

If your child is absent please email absence@europaschool.uk before 9h00.

mailto:ibdiplomacoordinator@auropashcool.uk
mailto:ibdiplomacoordinator@auropashcool.uk
mailto:admissions@europaschool.uk
mailto:i.charalambous@europaschool.uk
mailto:l.powell@europsachool.uk
mailto:examsofficer@europaschool.uk
mailto:absence@europaschool.uk


DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

SEPTEMBER 2022
Thursday 29th September S7 Personal Statement Session with Trinity College
Friday 30th September 19h00 - 22h00   S1 - S4 Junior Ball  - Schuman Hall

OCTOBER 2022
Thursday 6th October 8h00 - 9h00 PTA Clothes collection - Thame Lane

Clearing out? PTA welcomes donations of good quality branded
clothes / toys / other items to re-sell.  Get in touch.

For clothes / shoes that are less good but clean / whole our next
collection is Thursday 6th October. (Drop on the day only).

All PTA events will be listed on classlist once dates are confirmed.

Friday 7th October S6/S7 MUNUCCLE Online at school

Saturday 8th October S6/S7 MUNUCCLE Online at school

Sunday 9th October S6/S7 MUNUCCLE Online at school

HALF TERM 24th  - 28th OCTOBER 2022


